

II/2/111

Vatican, 12 October 2018

Pos. N. (Citare il numero nella risposta)

Dear Dr. Straiton,

I have received, through the services of the Apostolic Nunciature in London, your most kind note accompanying a cheque for £26,000 as a generous donation from the *Friends of the Holy Father* destined to supporting the works of reorganization of the Basilica of Sts. Nereus and Achilleus in the Catacombs of Domitilla. This will be used, in particular, for the new lighting system and the recovery of the Damasian inscription, as well as to recall, with a dedicated inscription, the Homily pronounced by St Gregory the Great in the same martyrial Basilica.

May I extend to you my heartfelt thanks for this act of generosity and indeed for your own sensitivity and that of the other *Friends*. I would be delighted to welcome you and the members of the Foundation here in Rome and to arrange for a visit to our catacombs once the works you have sponsored are complete.

As I await the occasion to meet with you, I renew my sentiments of high esteem, and bless you in the Lord.

GIANFRANCO CARD. RAVASI

President

Mons. Pasquale Iacobone

Secretary

Dr. Michael STRAITON Vice Chairman Friends of The Holy Father Lower Church Street Cuddington Bucks, HP180AS